TABLE OF CONTENTS

- MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR
- 2 BRUCE L. MARCUS
- 3 2018/2019 LITIGATION SECTION COUNCIL
- 4 New Laws in Effect October 1
- 5 THE COURT OF APPEALS
 HAS RAISED THE BAR
 FOR OBTAINING RELIEF
 UNDER MARYLAND'S
 CONSTRUCTION TRUST
 FUND STATUTE
- 6 Hon. Deborah Sweet Eyler Retires
- 12 Nominations For The Annual "Litigator of the Year" Award
- 14 MARYLAND
 BICENTENNIAL AND
 CELEBRATION OF
 MCCULLOCH V.
 MARYLAND
- 15 THE MARYLAND LITIGATOR EDITORIAL BOARD
- 15 SAVE THE DATES

Bruce L. Marcus



MarcusBonsib, LLC principal Bruce L.
Marcus has been named Litigator of the Year by the MSBA, Litigation Section. Bruce's

selection was based on his highly regarded litigation skills, his professionalism and civility as well as is contributions to the profession and community. The award was presented at the Section's annual meeting at the MSBA conference in June 2018.

Admitted to the bar in 1979, Bruce has over 35 years litigation experience, primarily focused on criminal and civil trials and appeals in both state and federal court. Prior to forming MarcusBonsib, LLC in 1990, he served as an associate in a general practice law firm and as a Senior Trial Counsel for the Prince George's County Office of the Public Defender from 1980 to 1988. Bruce also served as Special Counsel to Prince George's County from 1988 through 1994. He has been appointed by the Court of Appeals to serve on the Board of Law Examiner's Character Committee and since 2014, has served on the Court's Rules Committee. From 1986 through 1998 he was a member of the Attorney Grievance Commission Inquiry Panel. He was twice elected by the Prince George's County bar to serve as its representative on the Governor's Judicial Trial Courts Nominating Commission. Bruce is a permanent member of the Fourth Circuit Judicial Conference. He is a Fellow of the American College of Trial Attorneys and AV rated by Martindale-Hubbell.

In addition to his practice and bar related activities, Bruce has served on the Faculty at Prince George's Community College. He was a Member of the Board of Regents for the University of Maryland from 2001 through 2003 and was appointed by Senate President Mike Miller to serve as Chair of a select committee to study Maryland's campaign finance laws. In addition, Bruce has served as counsel to the Maryland Democratic Party.

Those who have tried cases against Bruce, or who have worked with him, know first-hand that he is the consummate professional, not only in his preparation and advocacy, but in his interactions with opposing counsel, witnesses and the court. He has been a friend and confidant to judges, attorneys, elected officials as well as many less prominent members of our community. Bruce received his undergraduate degree from the University of Maryland in 1976 and his law degree from the Catholic University of America in 1979.

